I should be grateful if you could let Charles Powell here have a draft reply for the Prime Minister to send to Mrs. Woolf in answer to her letter below. There would be advantage, I think, in despatching this by Wednesday 19 October.

(N.L. WICKS)

Lyn Parker, Esq., Foreign and Commonwealth Office.

## Brighton and Hove Committee for Soviet Jewry Incorporating the 35's (Women's Campaign for Soviet Jewry)

Mrs. C. Woolf. 12, Wilbury Gardens, Hove, E. Sussex BN3 6HY.

The Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, M.P., c/o Conservative Party Conference, Brighton.

12th October, 1988.

Dear Mrs. Thatcher.

Re: Helsinki Review: Final Document at Vienna. Many thanks for kindly allowing me to present you with this letter and the flowers, which are a token of appreciation for all your help in the past.

As you know, it is now harder than ever to leave the U.S.S.R. 'Secrecy' restrictions hold for an indefinite period, sometimes 20 years; financial waivers from relatives are withheld because of KGB pressure; and conscription is used as a further 10 years delay. Despite glasmost, we now learn that a new law makes demos virtually impossible with penalties for dissidents of long imprisonment.

On behalf of all Soviet Jewry groups in this country, we therefore beg you not to sign the Final Document at Vienna unless it is linked with unconditional emigration and full human rights. This is a crucial bargaining counter for our oppressed brethren.

Like Sharansky, whom you helped to freedom, we believe that the Soviet Union cannot be trusted to keep future agreements until they have first fulfilled their obligations under the U.N. Declaration of Human Rights.

We appland the British delegation's present refusal to compromise on these issues and hope that no pressure from the United States will succeed in changing this policy.

Yours sincerely, Worlf Cecily Woolf (Mrs.)

SOU UNION: Sover Jewy.